
 
 

Welcome 
 
Welcome to last edition of the newsletter this term!  
 
Annual School Report 
 
All schools are required to complete and publish an Annual 
School Report. There is a common format that is expected 
to be used by all schools. The 2017 version of our Annual 
School Report has been completed and can be viewed on 
the school’s website.  
 
NAIDOC Week 
 
Dalby State High School will celebrate NAIDOC week next 
week with  various activities. Further information can be 
found in the newsletter.  
 
Athletics Carnival 
 
Our annual two day carnival will be held on the Thursday 
and Friday of the last week of term (28 & 29 June). Our 
carnival days are always wonderful with high levels of 
student participation in the serious and ‘not so serious’ 
events. Attendance at these days is expected and to be 
honest, I can’t imagine why any student would want to 
miss out on these fun times. Parents and carers, if your 
child is telling you ‘we don’t have to come to school for 
these two days’, then you are being misled!  
 
Kokoda Challenge 
 
On the last weekend of the school holidays, a large 
contingent of students and staff will be tackling the Kokoda 
Challenge in the Gold Coast Hinterland. I will provide a 
report of their success next term after the completion of the 
event. Good luck everyone!  
 
Complaints Management  
 
During the course of your child’s time at Dalby State High 
School, you may have cause to make a complaint about 
an issue that is concerning you.  Dalby State High School 
has a complaints management policy to manage these 
issues. You can access a written copy of the policy by 
contacting the school office on 07 46690 900 or it is 
available on the school website (there is a link on the front 
page).  
 
 

 
 
Until Next Edition 
 
Please do not hesitate to make an appointment with me at 
the school office if I can be of assistance with any matter. I 
hope all staff and students enjoy their two week holiday 
and I look forward to seeing you all back on Monday, 16 
July 2018.  
 

Dr Dean Russell 
Principal 

 
 
 

 

 
June 
18—22 Yr 11 & 12 Exam Block 
19—24 Country City Schools 
 Exchange 
21- 27 Yr 10 Work Experience 
28—29 Athletics Carnival 
29 Term 2 Ends 
 
 

 
July 
13—14 Kokoda Challenge 
16 Term 3 commences 
23 Bunya District U12 Athletics 
27 Inner Downs Athletics 

Date Claimers 
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Where:  Support Space (under B Block) 
 
When:  Open to all students each Tuesday 
morning from 8:00 am. 
 
What:  A place to get some breakfast and to 
get extra help with Maths school work or 
assessments.   
 
Bring your homework, revision sheets, 
assignments or just yourself! All year levels 
and ability levels are welcome. 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
�
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On Tuesday 5th June, the S Block Bunya students and teachers travelled to CRT 
FarmFest at Kingsthorpe. The students walked around the animal area and enjoyed 
looking at the draft horses, sheep, goats, working dogs and the many cattle breeds on 
display, including the impressive Texas Longhorn cattle.  
 
They talked with breeders, entered competitions, guessed an Angus steer weight, listened 
to the snake talk at the reptile pit and collected many brochures and ‘freebies’. The 
students then walked around the numerous machinery and trade displays, including Dalby 
Rural Supplies, where they popped in for a photo and thanked the staff for our entry 
passes to FarmFest. After lunch, there was just time to visit the Honda and Yamaha sites 
before getting back on the bus for the trip home.  
 
Some student reflections from the day - 
· “I talked to the man and he said I could sit on the motorbike and I didn’t want to get off 

because the seat was so soft!” 
· “The baby chickens were so cute I wanted to take one home in my pocket!” 
· “We all had a photo taken in front of some Longhorn cattle horns” 
· “ The puppies were so hyper, they scratched me!” 

NDIS Supported School Transport 
discussion paper out now  
 
As the National Disability Insurance 
Scheme (NDIS) is rolled out across 
Australia, stakeholder feedback is 
being sought to inform how supported 
school transport could work in the 
NDIS or whether current arrangements 
should be retained. 
Visit www.engage.dss.gov.au and click 
on the NDIS Supported School 
Transport tab to have your say. 
 
To allow time for governments to 
consider the outcomes of the 
consultation process, the Queensland 
Government will continue to deliver 
school transport assistance for 
students with disability until at least 31 
December 2019.   

ATTENTION PARENTS OF YEAR 10 STUDENTS 
 
The Wellbeing Team is creating an opportunity for a limited number of year 10 students to 
participate in a personal development small group for term 3 2018. 
The ‘Tools for Success’ program will focus on skill development for students in the areas 
of:  
-    Helpful thinking and self-������ ��� ���	� 
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good at, what we can learn to like about ourselves 
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comfortable in standing up for yourself, or negotiating things. 
-     Life problem-���������������	�
�	����
��������������������
����� ��������
��������

up 
-      ���������������������������
�����������������
�	���� ������
��
���������	������
������

and throughout our lives 
-    ��������� ���� ����� ������������  a skill required for a good work ethic, or creating 

good study habits 
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If you need further information, or would like your child to participate, please discuss this 
with them and phone Carmen Blacker 4669 0900 (or the students can locate Carmen 
Blacker in F Block) for more information and to reserve a place! 
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So close to the end of a VERY busy term and half way through Year 11! Camp, Musical, 
multiple State Championships, first full exam block, Pizza & Pictures, RYDA driving 
program and Athletics Carnival – thank goodness we’ve had so many things to think about 
that the 11 weeks have just flown. It is such a pleasure watching so many of my 11s fully 
immerse themselves in their education and take full advantage of the opportunities they 
are offered at this school. At the end of the day, it is these extra activities that make lasting 
memories – school is more than just studying hard for exams and completing assessment. 
While the importance of doing your best can’t be underestimated, enjoying your education 
is equally valuable. 
 
Unfortunately there are still a few Year 11s who continue to make poor choices regarding 
their attendance, behaviour and effort. As such, these students are suspended, put on 
Cancellation of Enrolment or actually have their enrolment at this school cancelled. As 
most of the Year 11s have now turned 16, they have entered the non-compulsory phase 
of their education. They need to be ‘Learning or Earning’ so not accessing the ‘Learning’ 
properly is very detrimental, not only to themselves but often to the students around them 
so is not acceptable. If your child is one of the few who is not making the most of their 
education at Dalby SHS, please consider making an appointment with one of our 
Guidance Officers to discuss the options available to them. 
 
Having said that, as usual I am blown away by the fact that the vast majority of my cohort 
are incredibly conscientious, respectful and just generally wonderful human beings who I 
thoroughly enjoy watching grow up! Chatting to them in the playground, dropping in to 
observe them in classes and constantly receiving positive feedback on them from staff are 
the parts of my role that I love! The positives far outweigh the negatives which is exactly 
how it should be. 
 
Make sure they take time to relax over the holidays – they have earned a break! Please 
don’t hesitate to contact me on 4669 0900 or at kmari1@eq.edu.au if you or your student 
have any queries or concerns. 

Karen Marini 
Year 11 Coordinator 
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To ensure that your student has the 
books, classroom materials and sports 
activities for their study areas in 2018, join 
the Resource Scheme.  The fees for 2018 
are $240 for Years 7, 8 and 9 students 
and $260 for Years 10, 11 and 12.   
 
A Security Bond of $50 is required for 
each student and rolls over each year. Any 
queries please phone 4669 0953 or email 
dalbyhighpandc@bigpond.com. 
 

Pay cash, credit or cheque. Eftpos is 
available. Centrepay is available. 

 
Lockers are also available for hire through 
the Resource Centre for $40 per annum 
(cash or cheque only).  A Locker 
Agreement Form must be signed by 
student and parent prior to hire.  
 

Calculators have increased to 
$22 each 

 
Don’t forget to bring your 
own bags for purchases 
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3000m Events: Last Tuesday the school held the first of its events for the Inter-house 
Athletics Carnival, the 3000m.  Mitchell Hemmings and Charli Ladd were the first 
male and female to finish.  A special mention must go to Tim Sheehan in year 12 who 
ran the 5000m at the same time, and finished under 20 minutes which is an 
exceptional effort. 
 
Three records were broken on the day and congratulations must go to Ella Lindsay 
(12 years girls – 14:56:27), Clayton Festino (14 years boys – 11:12:96) and Mitchell 
Hemmings (16 years boys – 10.36.06). 
 
Track and Field Carnival: The annual inter-house athletics carnival will be held on 
Thursday 28th and Friday 29th June.  It is a compulsory school day and all students 
must attend.  Students can wear their house colours, as long as they wear 
appropriate clothing and footwear.  There will be a BBQ run by the student council as 
well as the tuckshop available for students to use.  The timetable of the two days is up 
on the school Facebook page, with a link to this on the school website. 
 
Inner Downs Track and Field Carnival: The Inner Downs Track and Field carnival 
for students ages thirteen and over will be held in Oakey SHS on Friday 27th July.  
This event is a pre-requisite for students who wish to attend the Darling Downs Track 
and Field carnival.  A list of students who qualify will be up on the PE staffroom after 
the holidays. 
 
Bunya District Track and Field Carnival: The Bunya District Track and Field 
carnival will be held at Dalby South State School on Monday 23rd July.  This carnival 
is for students born in 2006, and is a pre-requisite for students who wish to attend the 
Darling Downs Track and Field carnival.  A list of students who qualify will be up on 
the PE staffroom after the holidays. 
 
Under 12 Bunya District Girls Rugby League: Girls who are born in 2006 and wish 
to trial for the Bunya District Rugby League team need to sign up on the PE 
noticeboard by this Friday, The trials are on Wednesday 18th July (week 1, Term 3) 
and permission forms will be available next week. 
 
Cricket News: DSHS open girls cricket team have been training hard all year and will 
officially play their first competitive game early in Term 3.  The girls unfortunately had 
a game cancelled due to bad weather recently but have shown great commitment and 
enthusiasm during training and cannot wait for the upcoming games. 
 
The Darling Downs U/15 girls trials will be in Toowoomba (St.Mary’s College) on the 
31st July, 2018.  If interested, please see the PE staff for more details. 
 
In relation to cricket equipment, special mention goes to Charlie Salter (Grade 9) for 
donating his personal bowling machine to the school for training use.  This type of 
equipment is very specialised and will go a long way towards both our junior and 
senior cricketers improve their batting skills.  Also, another big thanks to Russell 
Young, who last year donated over $1000 worth of cricket bats.  These bats are now 
being put to great use during both girls training sessions and junior games.  Thanks 
Charlie and Russell.  
 
Rugby League:  The Open Boys Rugby League team won the Darling Downs 
Secondary Schools Opens this week in a 31-30 point win with only 13 players. 
Congratulations to the team, coach Mr Burnett and special mention to hooker, Henry 
Abdul-Rahman, player of the final.  The team now plays the winner of South West 
final on a date to be advised.  
 
Upcoming Events 
 

28th and 29th June Track and Field Carnival 
18th July Under 12 Bunya District Girls Rugby League trials 
23rd July Under 12 Bunya District Track and Field Carnival 
27th July Inner Downs 13 – 19 Track and Field Carnival @ Oakey SHS 
31st July Under 15 Girls Darling Downs Cricket trials 
17th August AWD Track and Field Carnival 
19th August South West All Schools Touch 
TBA August Vicki Wilson Netball 
28th August Under 12 Darling Downs Track and Field Carnival 
30th and 31st August 13 – 19 years Darling Downs Track and Field Carnival @ 

Warwick 

LOST PROPERTY 
 
Lost property is overflowing at the 
moment with unnamed items (mainly 
jumpers). Lost Property is located in 
the Student Services Building. Every 
effort is made to return named items 
to students.  
 
Unclaimed items will be removed at 
the end of term. 
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Tuesday 24th July 

4pm—6.30pm 
N Block 

 
Bookings will open from 30th June 
and can be made via the link on the 
school website home page under 
‘Quicklinks’. www.dalbyshs.eq.edu.au 
 



Parenting is hard, but 
you’re not alone 

 
It’s a myth that you’re born with parenting 
skills. You learn as you go and there are 
going to be times when parents will feel 
overwhelmed or frustrated with the 
pressures of raising children. But you’re 
not alone — all parents struggle with the 
stress of parenting. 
 
Getting it off your chest helps. Just talking 
to someone about what’s worrying you can 
be the first step to realising you’re not 
alone and getting the help you need. 
 
The Talking Families website is full of 
helpful information and easy ways to ask 
people around you for help before you feel 
like you’ve reached breaking point. And 
you may be surprised at just how many 
people you know who would be happy to 
offer support. Go to 
www.talkingfamilies.qld.gov.au 
 
Parents can also follow the Talking 
Families Facebook community for 
information about events, tips for 
parenting, and different ways to get some 
support @talkingfamiliesqld   
 
Talking Families is an initiative by the 
Queensland Family and Child Commission.  

ICAS WRITING COMPETITION 
 
We had 30 students volunteer to participate in the ICAS competition for writing on the 14th 
of June.  (Special mention to Rachel Redlich for filling a spot at the last minute.) It is so 
wonderful to see students dedicate themselves to an ‘extra’ challenge, especially in week 
9 of the term when most are busy with assessment.  Congratulations to these students for 
this ‘going above and beyond!’ 
 
Vocabulary 
Students learn the meanings of words by being immersed in an environment that is rich 
with words, through lots of daily independent reading, read-alouds and through explicit 
instruction.  Vocabulary learning cannot be left to chance, because students’ work 
knowledge affects whether they comprehend what they read, write effectively and learn 
content area information (Stahl & Nagy, 2006). Children come to school with varying 
levels of word knowledge – both in the number of word they know and the depth of their 
understanding.   
 
Full word knowledge= knowing more than 1 meaning of the word and can use it in several 
ways. 
 
Student vocabulary grows at an astonishing rate, about 3000 words a year, or roughly 7 -
10 new words every day.  Most children have a vocabulary of between 6000-10000 words 
by age 7, and by the time they graduate from high school their vocabularies can reach 
between 25000 and 50000 words or more. 
 
What you can do to help your child grow their vocabulary? 
 
· Encourage reading – as it has the greatest impact on vocabulary development. 
· Family activities – e.g. discussion using the technical terms of your favourite sport 

or hobby 
· Holidays – exposure to different settings, lingo etc. 
· Helping children explore synonyms (words of a similar meaning) e.g. begin – 

appear, arise, come into being, emerge, commence, initiate, or instigate. 
· Read- aloud to your students e.g. the newspaper article you find so intriguing 
 
Extension 
 
· Etymology (history of words)  
· Subscribe to a word of the day app or website – I use dictionary.com here a  

school 
· Figurative meaning of words e.g. take the boring ‘winter is the coldest season of 

the year’ to ‘winter has icy breath.’ 
· Idioms – special sayings we have e.g. ‘in hot water’ meaning ‘to be in trouble.’ 
· Metaphors & similes 

 
Rhianna Commens 

Master Teacher 



NAIDOC Week 
 
To recognise NAIDOC week this year, Dalby State High School staff and students are hosting a celebration at Dalby State High 
School on Thursday 28th from 4pm. Students, teachers and community members are invited to the opening of our ground plaque at the 
front of the school.  
 
In conjunction with this celebration, during school hours on Tuesday the 26th and Wednesday 27th, local artist, Lionel Cubby will be coming 
on to work with selected students to create an artwork which will be displayed in the school grounds. The official unveiling of this painting 
will occur in term 3.  
 
NAIDOC week celebrations are held across Australia each July to celebrate the history, culture and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander peoples. NAIDOC week is celebrated by all Australians. This week is a great opportunity to participate in a range of activities 
so please get involved and support our local Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Community.   
 
This year the theme of NAIDOC week is 'Because of Her We Can'. This years theme celebrates the essential role that women have played 
- and continue to play - as active and significant role models at the community, local, state and national levels. 
 
We hope to see as many community members as possible at our celebration.  
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From the Associate Head of Campus 
 
The term is flying along and I cannot believe we are nearly half way through already. I have commented to staff and parents on many 
occasions this term that the students appear to have settled in back from holidays very well and are now well and truly in the midst of 
assessment. With senior exam block only 5 weeks away, the students will be busily preparing to ensure they achieve success. 
 
Study continues to thrive here at campus. It’s a major part of students’ week and the collective cohort continue to impress me with their 
overall attendance. With an overall average of nearly 90% attendance for the term, I encourage students to do their best and fulfil their 
study obligations to the highest standard. The Year 7, 8 and 11 cohorts continue to be the frontrunners in terms of attendance at study, 
which is obvious each night. Remember that your child can access a range of resources here at study, whether it is writing utensils, paper, 
computers etc. to assist with any work they may have. Jo Vohland our wonderful teacher aide is on hand most nights and now will be 
assisted by Mark Nolan (one of our brilliant SSW’s) once a week here in study. I am really looking forward to seeing Mark in action as he 
brings with him a wealth of experience in working with children.  Please encourage your child to attend study each night as it is a very 
useful way to get that ’extra bit’ in. Good study habits start early! 
 
As our Team Up! program concluded last term with the junior cohorts I have now turned my attention to running a gym/fitness session 
instead. Each Monday night at 7:30pm, I will be running some gym sessions for the students who wish to work on their health and fitness. 
Which the department now prioritising Wellbeing for staff and students this is an excellent way to burn of some steam, release some stress 
and simply just feel good about ourselves. Any student can attend as long as they have completed their mandatory gym induction with 
myself. 
 
Student Voice kicked off last week with a small group of students in attendance. This is a wonderful opportunity for the students to have 
their input into things they would like to see occur here at campus. The Student Councillors (newly elected last term) will now begin 
Leadership Development sessions with me during these meetings as way of encouraging our students to strive for excellence not just 
academically but socially as well. 
 
Another Laser Skirmish session will be held in the next 2 weeks. These are always a hit and provide a fun activity for the students during 
the week. With a stressful end of term fast approaching, I expect a strong showing for the students as a means of taking their minds off 
study for a night. 
 
Until next time, I hope all families enjoy the cooler weather (I am a super fan of winter) and I look forward to seeing you all soon. 
 

Regards, 
Brad Pharaoh 

 
 
Bunya Campus is a co-educational, residential facil ity for Dalby State High School.  With a stunning rur al backdrop it offers 
students and families a full service boarding exper ience.  Positions are available and interviews are n ow being conducted for 
2019.  Check out the website www.dalbyshsbunya.eq.edu.au  or call 07 4660 0333 to enquire. 
 
 
 
 
 

'The Bunya Campus is a fantastic facility! It not only provides local and remote youth the opportunity to access quality 
education and be a part of our region's exciting and growing agricultural sector, but also gives them the option of 
boarding without having to travel to the larger city centres.'  
Mayor Paul McVeigh 


